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―There’s a Movement Afoot…" 

By Gary Bryan KG7KU, President 
 

 Here is a scenario which will require your 
involvement. Really - you will not have a choice.  
 
There is anticipated a powerful Earthquake along the 
Cascadia Subduction Zone (CSZ). These kinds of Events 
tend to happen, and are very indifferent,as towhether you 
are prepared or not. Documentation & Resource can be 
found from different places, and many preparatory 
exercises have already taken place. It is time to brush up 
on it. Here is a brief description, and how to find out more. 
Formal, full-on exercises are scheduled for early June 
2016. Be prepared!  
 
Cascadia Subduction Zone (CSZ), A Joint FEMA-OEM 
Catastrophic Earthquake and Tsunami Functional Exercise 
June 2016. For more  information: 
http://www.wastateares.org/cascadia-rising. 
 
M&K Fleamarket - Final details & plans for our 
Fleamarket on March 5

th 
at with setup on Friday, March 4

th
. 

This is our Program at the General Meeting. Please 
ensure your volunteer signup has been completed as soon 
as possible. 
 
M&K Club Elections – Consider your involvement with 
the Club & its future by declaring your nomination for one 
of the positions available. Elections are completed during 
the March Club General Membership Meeting. 
 
M&K Emergency Communications – Salvation Army‘s 
Major Potter has expressed the need for an Emergency 
Radio Communications Plan & Set-Up at their Food Bank 
location. See any one of the Board Members to express 
your interest. 
 
See you at the February 20 General Membership Meeting! 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Celebrate our February Members 
By David Smith, KB7PSN, Treasurer 

 
As of February 2016, these folks have been Mike & Key 
members for the number of years stated.  Congratulations 
to all of you, and thanks for your participation and service. 
 
Happy Anniversary this month! Each of you makes us who 
we are. 

 

Hal Goodell  N7NW   42 Years *  

Wayne Moddison K6DOW 31 Years*  

Dean Holtan   N7XS   26 Years *  

Sandra Dunkel  K7OZY 25 Years *  

Richard Danielson K7RIC  22 Years  

Adrian Roth   KB7BVL 20 Years  

Paul Roth  N7DOH  20 Years  

Brendan Burget  KD7IKV  16 Years 

Curtis Hanner   N7MWC  16 Years 

Dawn Hanner  N7VWH  16 Years 

Paul Donnor  KD7SSD 13 Years 

Chuck Richardson N7LMT  11 Years 

David Brinkmann N7UNN  8 Years  

Roger Eck  KF7GDD 6 Years  

Randy Stagers  K9VD  6 Years  

John Swafford, III  W7MEU  6 Years  

Jim Monson  K7JGM 3 Years  

James Wraalstad  WQ7H  3 Years  

Dan Aalberg   KG7DAB 2 Years  
* Life Member, having bee n with the club 25 years or more.  

 

This month, Sandra Dunkel  transition s to Life Membership.  

Congratulations!  

 
 

http://www.wastateares.org/cascadia-rising
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 Postal Address: Web Site: Send dues to: 
 P.O. Box 4234 www.mikeandkey.org Mike & Key ARC 

 Renton, WA  98057-4234  P.O. Box 4234 
   Renton, WA  98057-4234 
 

 K7LED Repeaters: Email: Send newsletter submissions to: 

 146.82 output / 146.22 input info @ mikeandkey.org Michael Dinkelman, Relay Editor 

 (PL 103.5)Tiger Mountain  n7wa @ arrl.net 
   253-631-3756 

 224.120 output / 222.520 input Reflector:  
 (PL 103.5)Tiger Mountain http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc  

  
 

 

Club Contacts 
 

President Gary Bryan KG7KU kg7ku @ arrl.net 253-279-3949 
Vice President Rachelle Gill KF7QCN chellty2010@gmail.com 425-870-7792 
Secretary James Wraalstad WQ7H jmwraalstad@mac.com 425-823-0247 
Treasurer Dave Smith KB7PSN kb7psn @ yahoo.com 425-235-5095 
Activity Manager Robin Carter WA7BRI rjc @ centurytel.net 253-858-2008 
Radio Officer Hal Goodell N7NW n7nw.hal @ comcast.net 253-549-4178 
  

Trustees -- 
No. 1 – Education & Training Jim Monson K7JGM jgmonson @ earthlink.net 206-245-8485 
No. 2 – Membership (CoB) Monica Cook KF7QLX mdcook67 @ gmail.com 253-245-6435 
No. 3 – Technical David Yarbrough WA7DY wa7dy@arrl.net 425-445-2792 
No. 4–  Public Service Tim Kane K7ANE k7ane @ arrl.net 206-251-7467 
No. 5 – Facilities Peter Glaskowsky K4PNG png-mk@ideaphile.com 425-615-8700 
 
 

VE Testing Scott Robinson AG7T ag7t @ arrl.net 425-788-0452 
 
 

Membership Committee— mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com 
  Monica Cook KF7QLX mdcook67@gmail.com 253-245-6435 
 
 

Logo Committee Jim Aigner N7MU jimaigner @ comcast.net 253-630-2752 
   
 

Club Library ‗Toku‘ Okumura AD7JA ad7ja @ msn.com 206-772-2450 
 

Webmaster Jim Etzwiler KD7BAT kd7bat @ arrl.net 425-788-7887 
 

 

Mike & Key Online –The followingClub resources are available: 
 

On the Web – The Club's site at www.mikeandkey.orgincludes extensive information about Club activities and events, 
such as:  VE testing, membership, past editions of the Relay and more. 

 

Reflector – The Club's public message board offers an easy and free way to converse with Club members.To sign up, visit: 
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc . 

 

E-Relay – Help the Club save on printing and postage, send Email to the Relay Editor: n7wa @ arrl.net. 
 

 
 

http://www.mikeandkey.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc
mailto:mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com
http://www.mikeandkey.org/
http://groups.yahoo.com/groups/mkarc
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M&K Club – February Activities 

by Robin Carter WA7BRI, Activities Manager 

 
 As mentioned in the January Relay, we‘re taking 
a ―short activity breather‖ this month with the usual ñM&K 
Fleamarket Preparation Briefingò following the February 
General Meeting. 
 
The Mike & Key ARC Fleamarket coming Saturday, 
March 5

th
, is the major fund raising activity for the Club. 

The February Club program will discuss the upcoming 
event with details on schedules, activities, and worker 
assignments. Be sure to stay around and be an informed 
worker. For Club newcomers, this is your chance to get 
an inside look at the inner workings of the biggest Ham 
event in Washington State. 
 
The activity presentation for Marchw ill be focusing in on 
ñPersonal Emergency Preparednessò and assembling 
your own ñGo-Home-Bagò. I‘ll be giving an overview 
presentation on the topic as well as several other hams 
―demo-ing‖ and discussing their approaches to being 
ready for emergency events. Please bring along your 
thoughts and your own ideas for being ñprudently & 
personally preparedò… it should be fun! 
 
As always, please send your ideas for future program 
topics to me at rjc@centurytel.net. 

 
 
n inside look at the inner workings of the biggest Ham 
event in Washington State. As always, please send your 
ideas for program topics to me at rjc@centurytel.net. 

 

Training Report for 2015 
Daniel Stevens KL7WM 

 We held 14 classes in 2015: 10 Technician, 2 
General and 2 Extra.  There were 254 New hams and 85 
upgrades to General and 47 upgrades to Extra.   
 
Four people passed all three tests in one session. There 
was a 90% pass rate, even with the Extra classes. There 
were 370 people in the class testing system.  This is 
about 26 students per class.  That gives a student to 
teacher ratio of 5 to 1. There have been generally 12 
VEs per session and 2 or 3 grading tables to get the 
result to the students quicker. An email informs the 
student that their call sign is in the FCC ULS database. 
 
These results were because of seven instructors gave 
16 to 24 hours of their time to teach and 30 or more VEs 
gave 3 hours of their time to test.  It has been a great 
team effort of which each can be proud of.  These 
training classes produced 20% of the new hams in 
Western Washington and 15% of the upgrades to 
General and Extra.   
 

 
Nationally the team created 0.8% of the news hams and 
1.2 of the upgrades.  Those are big numbers.  The team 
deserve a HUGE  -  THANK YOU !!! 
 
So far in 2016 there are 9 classes scheduled: 7 
Technician and 2 General.  The January class created 
23 New hams, 4 Generals and 3 upgrades to Extra.  
Two students passed all three tests.  The years is 
starting off right   Thanks again to the Team. 

 

 
M&K February Door Prizes 

by Robin Carter WA7BRI, Activities Manager 

 

This monthôs 8 Raffle Items include the following: 

¶ Helly Hansen Commo Vest (a high-end, 

well-made jacket) 

¶ Velleman-Mini Kit 12V Car Battery Monitor 

¶ Cen-Tech Infrared Thermometer with Class 

II Laser Targeting 

¶ Chicago Electric Welding Micro-Torch 

¶ Kenwood HS-4 Communications Head 

Phone 

¶ Cen-Tech 7 Function Digital Multimeter + 

24ô Test Leads 

¶ Pittsburgh 6pc Screwdriver Set with 

Magnetic Tips 

¶ 8 Position Modular Plug Crimping Tool ï 

Cuts, Crimps & Strips 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:rjc@centurytel.net
mailto:rjc@centurytel.net
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Membership Committee Report  
By Rita Danielson KD7CNU 

 

 On January 16
th
 following the general meeting, 

we met at the Renton Library for the Membership 
Committee meeting.  We are putting the final touches on 
the Awards Banquet to be held at the Burien Elk Lodge 
on Saturday April 9

th
.  Kathy, KB7QMO, will have more 

information for you in another article. 
 
We would like to ask if you have any services or goods 
you would like to donate for door prizes for the Banquet.  
Last year we had a beautiful pendant donated by Rusty 
Etzwiler, a couple of pizza coupons to Rich‘s 5 Star 
Pizza in Kent and a couple of knit caps from Sally 
Martin-Robinson.  If you have anything you would like to 
donate, please let one of the committee members know 
or e-mail the committee at 
mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com.   
 
Some good items could be auto detailing, yard work, 
window washing, restaurant meal vouchers, 
photographs, the list is endless.  If it‘s something you 
wouldn‘t mind winning, then please consider donating.  
We would like to have a good selection this year. 
 
We have an improved link for paying membership dues 
online.  Square up and PayPal are available for your 
convenience for a small transaction fee. 
These are new / preferred links: 
Squareup,com for credit cards 
https://squareup.com/store/mkarc 
PayPal processing 
http://www.mikeandkey.org/paypal/ 
 
The treasurer also has the Square up device at all club 
functions and, of course, cash or checks always 
accepted. Those attending the January meeting were: 
Dave Smith—KB7PSN              Laura Bendit—KF7ELG 
Kathy Martin—KB7QMO           Ric Danielson—K7RIC 
Rita Danielson—KD7CNU        Rachelle Gill—KF7QCN 
James Wraalstrad—WQ7H 

 
If you would like to pass any suggestions or comments 
on, please e-mail the committee, or plan on joining one 
of our meetings.   All are welcome.  We value your input.  
This is , after all, your club. See you February 20

th
. 

 
 

Awards Banquet  
By Kathy Martin, KB7QMO 

 
On behalf of the Mike & Key Awards Membership 
Committee, you are invited to join us as we recognize  
those who have contributed to the Club in special ways – 
above and beyond. 
 

 
 
When: Saturday, April 9, 2016 
Time: 6:00 PM 
Where: Burien Elks 
 14006 1st Avenue S. 
 Burien, WA 98168 
 Phone:(206) 243-2143 
 
Cost: $15.00/meal (which is a reduced price after 
the Club subsidy) 
 
Menu: Your choice of one of the following: Pumpkin 
Ravioli, Prime Rib, or Lemon Herb Chicken. The meal 
comes with scalloped potatoes, glazed carrots, green 
salad with a choice of dressings, roll, and for dessert you 
will get ice cream with a cookie. Coffee and punch is 
included. The cost of any other beverage or food will be 
your responsibility. 
 
Door prizes will be given out during this event. 
 
Schedule for the evening: 

- Banquet will start with appetizers at 6:00pm 

- Dinner will be served at 6:30pm 

- Awards and door prizes will follow 
 

Tickets will be sold at the general meetings in February 
and March. This event is by ticket only. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you there!  
Membership Committee 
 
 
 

Fuse Selections 
provided by Kerry W7KLM 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mikeandkeymembers@gmail.com
https://squareup.com/store/mkarc
http://www.mikeandkey.org/paypal/
javascript:void(0)
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VOA experiments with shortwave 
digital transmissions 
submitted by Rich Hand K7RFH 

 
 Here is something you can do with your new 
found amateur digital knowledge. You have configured 
your station's computer with FLdigi, FLmsg and FLamp.  
You have tested your setup with other local hams and 
maybe even branched out to the DX community.  Want 
to try something a little different?  
 
How about listening for Voice of America digital 
transmissions out of North Carolina beaming around the 
world?  Take a look at VOA Radiogram experiment for 
additional details. 
 
VOA Radiogram is a Voice of America program 
experimenting with digital text and images via shortwave 
broadcasting. It is produced and presented by Dr. Kim 
Andrew Elliott. 
 

Each weekend's (Saturday and Sunday) VOA 
Radiogram transmission schedule is: 

(all days and times UTC): 
Sat 0930-1000 5865 kHz 
Sat 1600-1630 17580 kHz 
Sun 0230-0300 5745 kHz 
Sun 1930-2000 15670 kHz 

 
All via the Edward R. Murrow transmitting station in 

North Carolina. 
 
To decode the digital text and images transmitted on 
VOA Radiogram, download Fldigi, Flmsg and Flamp 
from w1hkj.com. See also how to decode the modes. 
 
VOA Radiograms are usually transmitted in MSFK-32, 
but may varying from weekend to weekend.  Be sure to 
check the web site for the current weekend's 
programming. For example, here is the lineup for VOA 
Radiogram, program 149, for 6-7 February 2016, all in 
MFSK32 except where noted: 
 
1:34  Program preview  
 
2:52  2018 NASA space launch will carry 13 cubesats* 
 
9:24  MFSK31: Russian spacewalk (MFSK32 image)*  
 
16:16  MFSK32: Afghan IS radio station destroyed* 
 
22:34  Coming events* and closing announcements* 
* with image 

 
The other fun part about this experiment is reporting 
back to VOA on how well you received their  
 

transmissions.  Please send reception reports 
to radiogram@voanews.com  
If you are interested in digital modes, check out the 
BEARS Thursday night digital net on the K7NWS 
repeater at 20:00 PT.  The net helps test your digital 
setup, answer questions about getting setup and 
provides a place to practice some digital applications 
and modes.  For more information contact K7RFH via 
k7rfh@arrl.net 

 
Upcoming ACES Classes  

submitted by Jim K7JGM 

 
The American Red Cross of King County DST Team is 
sponsoring an ACES Basic class on the weekend of 
April 23-24, 2016, 8AM-6PM both days.  It will be held at 
the Seattle Chapter building at 1900 25th Avenue South, 
Seattle.   The course fee is $25 per student at the door 
and includes the student workbook.   
 
ICS 100, 200 and 700 are required prior to certification. 
You may still take the class if you haven't completed the 
FEMA courses, and you will receive your certificate 
when you complete the FEMA courses. Students are 
required to bring a radio and manual for programming 
practice and passing traffic. Pre-registration is required. 
 
To sign up please go to the ACES website at the 
following address  http://www.oregonaces.org/ 
 
Contact Scott N7SS (instructor)at N7SS@arrl.net or 
Rowland with questions or more information. Seating will 
be limited to 20 so sign up now before it is too late!  
 
I have taken this class twice and learned something new 
every time. 
 
ICS classes can be taken online. 
ICS 100b  https://emilms.fema.gov/IS100b/index.htm 
ICS 200b  https://emilms.fema.gov/IS200b/index.htm 
ICS 700a  https://emilms.fema.gov/IS700aNEW/index.htm 

 
 

2015 from the Treasurer's Perspective 
provided by Dave KB7PSN 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://voaradiogram.net/
http://www.w1hkj.com/
http://voaradiogram.net/post/45415629990/voa-radiogram-how-to-decode-the-modes
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=mailto%3Aradiogram%40voanews.com&t=NjVjNTA5OTM4OTBjOGE0Yzg5NjRkM2U3NGQ3ODRkMzc0MzdkYmE5YixxZkpZclZRYg%3D%3D
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Mike & Key Amateur Radio Club 
Club Meeting,   16 January 2016 
The meeting was called to order at 10:00 by the Gary Bryan 
KG7KU. Pledge of Allegiance. Member and Guest 
Introductions 
 
Announcements:  
The Mike & Key ARC is affiliated with the ARRL which 
members are encouraged to join.  Everyone, including visitors, 
should sign the rosters.  Visitors are reminded not to vote on 
membership matters. 
 
Officer Reports: 
President - Gary KG7KU:   No report 
Secretary - Jim WQ7H: No report. 
Treasurer - David KB7PSN:  The books are in order.  The 
reservation for the picnic in August has been made. 
 
Activity Manager - Robin Carter WA7BRI:  Congratulations to 
Dick Lundstrom W7INK who was the winner of the grand prize 
of the KX3 transceiver this past December, Carl Reynolds, who 
won the KX3 last year, was kind enough to decline the winning 
ticket so someone else would have the opportunity to win.     
 
Chairman of the Board - Monica KF7QLX: No Report. 
Radio Officer - Hal N7NW: No Report. 
Vice President – Rachelle Gill KF7QCN: A quorum was 
present. 
Sam Sullivan N7RHE motioned to accept the minutes as 
published in the Relay.  The motion was seconded by Monica 
Cook KF7QLX.  The motion passed. 
 
Achievements: 
John Rehnstrom WA7HQG 45 Years of membership 
Michael Hansen  KG7MX  25 years of membership 
Mark Whitaker KD7KUN 15 Years of membership 
David Burngasser KB7DAV  5 Years of membership 
 
New Members: 
Ken Kullberg  AC6DK 
Mariana Varotto  WA7EE 
 
Editor Reports: 
Relay Editor – Mike Dinkelman N7NW:  Thanks to everyone 
who submitted articles. 
Webmaster - Jim Etzwiler KD7BAT:  The new relay is up on 
the website. There was an addition of an Icom 746 Pro on the 
swap page.  A Renton technician class has been added. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Membership – Rita KD7CNU: There were 6 people who had 
perfect attendance last year.   From Kathy Martin KB7QMO:  
The planning the awards banquet continues. The date is April 
9

th
 at 6:00pm.  There are three choices for a main dish. 

Chicken, prime rib, or pumpkin ravioli.  Pricing has not been 
set.  The Burien Elks is the new venue.  We outgrew the Old 
Spaghetti Factory.  The committee meets at the Renton Public 
Library today.  
 
Facilities and Publicity Peter Glaskowski K4PNG: No Report. 
 
Public Service Robert Grinnell KD7WNV:  The Chilly Hilly 
event is coming up.  The new Public Service booklet is in 

production.  Please check the listings for errors such as nets or 
repeater listings. Send your updates to info@mikeandkey.org.  
It will be a different color this year.  The Communications 
Academy is coming up the 9th and 10th of April. 
 
Technical and Special Interest - David Yarborough WA7DY: 
The Wednesday tech night is doing great.  You don't need to 
have a question to check in.   
 
Exams - Scott AG7T: Last month there were 14 people who 
came for exams.  8 Technician 4 General, and 2 Amateur 
Extra licenses were awarded.  There were 155 elements tested 
last year.  There were 63 Technician, 37 General, and 22 
Amateur Extra licenses awarded.  There is an article in the 
Relay. 
 
Flea Market - Hal N7NW and Mike N7WA: The flyers have 
been mailed out. Volunteers are needed to help out at the Flea 
Market.   There are about 150 spots that have been filled with 
about another 50 time spots to fill.  The next general club 
meeting will be devoted to the operational aspects of the Flea 
Market.  Tuesday Feb 9th is the last Flea Market meeting at 
Mike Dinkelman‘s at 7pm. Transportation is needed for the 
palette trailer.  Diane Dinkelman needs three more people for 
registration.  Security is in need of volunteers. George 
Thornton and Jim Monson are the new chairs. Hospitality is in 
need of volunteers. There is a primer on the web and in the 
relay.  Contact Mike for an email invitation. There will be the 
Chinese Dinner following the cleanup of the Flea Market. Ivy 
WA7IVY will have tickets. 
 
Field Day - Ivy WA7IVY:  No report. 
Logo Committee - Jim N7MU:  No report. 
 
Education and training Jim Monson K7JGM:  Daniel Steven‘s 
classes are listed on the web.  Radio Club of Tacoma classes 
are on the web.  The ACES class is full. Christopher Rose 
recommends the lcw.net for learning Morse code.  The CW 
academy at www.cwops.org is also recommended.  There is 
an article in the relay from Peter K4PNG regarding a Jan 26th 
meeting of a special interest group meets for software defined 
radio on the Microsoft campus. The Federal Way club is 
sponsoring a digital group for learning FLDigi and related 
software. Contact Jim Monson for more information. 
 
Awards committee Jim Etzwiler, George Thornton, and Toku 
Okumura:  The awards banquet is coming up and the 
committee will be meeting to determine worthy recipients.  If 
you wish to nominate someone, please contact the committee. 
 
Audit Committee Sam N7RHE: The annual audit is complete.  
The books are in order.   
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business:  
Nominations for election in the coming year. 
 
Jim Monson K7JGM nominates Steve Marth WB7AAV for a 
Trusty Position. 
Stephen Luke KB7FGV nominates himself for Activities 
Manager. 
David Smith KB7PSN nominates Luara Bendit KF7ELG for 
Treasurer. 
David Smith KB7PSN nominates himself for President. 
 

http://www.cwops.org/
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The current secretary and vice president are vacating due to 
term limits. 
Trustee positions 2 and 4 are open. 
 
Good of the order: 
Sam Sullivan reports that there are three good articles in QST, 
Radio Wave Propagation and Meters vs Frequency.  QST also 
has a primer on coax.  Christopher Rose recommends the 
QST article on 10 meters.  There is an article regarding the 
Natl‘ Parks on the Air Program.  Gary Bryan urges everyone to 
join the League. 
 
Information from Rita: Ft. Flagler is looking into 
commercial/private development to support the park.   
 
From Robin WA7BRI: The Navy Seals will be conducting 
operations at many beaches including Ft Warden and Ft. 
Flagler. 
 
Mike N7WA has a bag of equipment in the lost and found. 
 
Alligator Award:   Dean N7XS holds the plush pet.  
 
The next Mike & Key Board meeting will be on the first 
Tuesday of the month, February 2nd at 7:15 pm, at the 
Salvation Army in Renton.The next Mike & Key General 
Membership meeting is on the third Saturday of the month, 
February 20th at 10:00 am at The Salvation Army in Renton. 
 
Jim Monson K7JGM made a motion to close the meeting and 
was seconded by Christopher Rose AE7XQ.  The motion 
passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 hours.  
 
 Guests 1,  Members 53,  ARRL Members 40 
Attested: James Wraalstad WQ7H, Secretary 

 

 

Mike & Key Amateur Radio Club 
Board Meeting,  2 February 2016 
Officers present: 
President   Gary Bryan KG7KU Present 
Vice-President  Rachelle Gill KF7QCN Present 
Secretary  Jim Wraalstad WQ7H Present 
Treasurer  Dave Smith KB7PSN Present 
Activities Manager Robin Carter WA7BRI Present 
Radio Officer  Hal Goodell N7NW  Present 
 
Trustees present: 
No. 1   Jim Monson K7JGM Present 
No. 2   Monica Cook KF7QLX Present 
No. 3   David Yarbrough WA7DY Present 
No. 4   Tim Kane K7ANE  Present 
No. 5   Peter Glaskowsky K4PNG Present 
 
Visitors: 
MIchael Hansen KG7MX, Laura Bendit KF7ELG, Daniel 
Stevens KL7WM, Ivy Nelson-Groves WA7IVY 
 
The COB called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. Peter 
K4PNG motioned that the minutes be approved as published.  
Tim K7ANE seconded.  The motion passed.  
 
Chairman of the Board – Monica KF7QLX: No Report 
 
President - Gary Bryan KG7KU: No Report 

Vice-President Rachelle - Gill KF7QCN: no report 
Secretary - James WQ7H: no report 
Treasurer - David KB7PSN: the books are in order.  The 
second payment for the Flea Market will be made.   
Activity Manager - Robin WA7BRI:  No Report. 
Radio Officer - Hal N7NW:  No report. 
Relay Editor - Mike Dinkelman N7WA: No report. 
Webmaster - Jim Etzwiler KD7BAT: No report 
 
Education & Training - Jim Monson K7JGM: No report.  Daniel 
Stevens has Technician classes in Ballard on February 20 and 
 27, 2016 and April 16 and  2016. There is also a Technician 
Class at JBLM on February 23 and  24, 2016., but registration 
is required for this class.  Contact Daniel Stevens KL7WM  at 
KL7WM@aol.com.   He is  looking to hold an ACES class in 
May.  
 
Membership – Rachelle Gill KF7QCN: No report. Kathy 
KB7QMO will have an article for the banquet in the relay.  
David KB7PSN believes that tickets for the banquet will be 
available at the February club meeting. 
 
Technical – David Yarbrough WA7DY: No report.   
Public Service –Tim K7ANE: No report. 
Facilities – Peter K4PNG:  No Report. 
 
Field Day Ivy WA7IVY:  The rules for 2016 are out.  200 new 
bonus points  have been added.  Safety office is worth 100 
points.  The ARRL is adding 100 pints for the use of social 
media.  Ivy will have an article in the relay.  The entire rules 
and Mike and Key Field Day documents are posted on One 
Note by Ivy for the Field Day Band Chairs.  The rope used for 
the towers at Field Day may not be recoverable.  Jim Monson 
will contact Alan's daughter about recovering the clubs 
property including the spool of rope. 
 
Flea Market Hal N7NW: The last meeting will be next Tuesday.  
The bottom floor is sold out and the upper is almost sold out. 
Tickets for the "After The Flea Market" dinner will be on sale at 
the February general meeting.  Jim Monson will contact the 
executor of the estate of Alan Hughes in order to try to recover 
the "security hats" for the flea market. 
 
Old Business:  
From David Smith:  The Audit Committee has never received 
the inventory.  Peter K4PNG proposed that the inventory will 
be completed at the next work party for the field day after the 
flea market. 
 
Tim Kane made a motion to purchase the tongue jack needed 
for the trailer.  Jim Monson seconded and the motion passed. 
  
New Business:  Gary Bryan reported that the Salvation Army is 
looking into having a emergency communications operation for 
the upcoming simulation event Cascade Rising.  Gary Bryan, 
Jim Monson and Daniel Stevens will develop an emergency 
plan. 
 
Next Board meeting will be on March 1st, 2016 at 7:15 pm at 
the Salvation Army Building in Renton. 
 
For the good of the order:  
Peter K4PNG moved to adjourn the meeting.  Jim Monson 
seconded.  The motion passed.There being no further 
business, the COB adjourned the meeting at 8:20: pm. 
 

mailto:KL7WM@aol.com
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Attested: Jim Wraalstad WQ7H, Secretary  
 

 

 

Pacific Northwest Hamfairs& Events 
Source:  PNW Hamfair webpage at http://www.n7cfo.com/hamradio/hf/hf.htm. (Used with Permission) 

Link: The Pacific Northwest Hamfair and Events Calendar 

Also: Western Washington Amateur Radio Licensing Classes, Training Classes and Examination Sessions 

 

February 20, 2016   Salem Hamfair & Computer/Electronics SwaPMeet.  Rickreall, OR http://www.w7sra.com  . 

March 5, 2016  Mike & Key Swap Meet Puyallup fairgrounds exhibition hall, Puyallup, WA.  
http://www.mikeandkey.org/flea.htm 

March 19.   MicroHams Digital Conference.  Redmond, WA.  http://www.microhams.com .  

 
Field Day Rules Update 

submitted by Ivy WA7IVY 
 

 After reviewing the rules that just came out for 
the 2016 Field Day, there are two exciting changes that 
will be a great way for us to get 200 extra bonus points! 
 
The first and most important is the addition of Safety 
Officer Bonus Points.  For years, Scott AG7T, has 
been our Safety Officer, and he has excelled in that 
position.  Scott is the reason no one has been 
seriously injured (Dick WA7NIW only needed a few 
stitches) and we have not been fried by radio waves.  
Now we get bonus points for something we have been 
doing all along.  Keep up the good work, Scott! 
 
The second is the Social Media Bonus Points.  This 
allows us to get extra points for using Facebook, 
Twitter, Instagram, Google+ and other sites (but alas, 
our website doesn‘t count).  As ARRL states it: ―Social 
media plays an increasingly important role in how the 
world communicates, so it‘s important we use these 
tools to communicate what ham radio is up to during 
our largest on-air event of the season. Help promote 
Amateur Radio and your club or group to the general 
public; you‘ll find it very rewarding, in many ways.‖ 
 
The good news is that the club already has a 
Facebook and Twitter presence.  So this year we will 
make a more concerted effort to post to our Facebook 
page https://www.facebook.com/groups/mkarc/, and 
our Twitter site K7LED Special Events @K7LED, 
internet connectivity willing.  If you are interested in 
adding us to another social media that you use 
frequently, please let me know and we can discuss it. 
 
Moving - kicking and screaming - into the 21st 
Century… 

 
 

Local Article on Club Member  
David Lee KC7FSR 

http://www.kentreporter.com/sports/367594641.html 

 

Review of the BaoFeng BF-F8HP 
submitted by Chris Rose AE7XQ 

 
 Some people get hung up on certain radio 
types, even to the point of saying that if it isn't a certain 
brand or model of radio, it isn't radio. The 
BoaFeng/PoFung radios have fallen under this stigma. 
However, such is often the case with a new 
manufacturer, as even Yaesu, and Icom once suffered 
similar stigma in the amateur radio community. 
 
I have owned two other BaoFeng radios prior to the 
BF-F8HP. My first was an early model UV-5R, which I 
am quite proud to say is still working just fine after 
nearly five years. My more recent purchase was the 
UV-82X, which I bought exclusively for its ability to do 
1.25 meters, though I am at a loss to find a regular net 
on that band in which I can participate. 
 
All of that brings us to the BF-F8HP.  I won this radio in 
an ―Ugly Sweater‖ contest in a Facebook group related 
to BaoFeng radios. Having used it fairly regularly for 
the last couple of months, I feel am able to give some 
fairly level headed opinions on the radio. 
 
In many respects, it is very much the same as the UV-
5R. It has the same frequency range, and tone 
settings.  Looking at it, you might be persuaded to think 
it was merely a repackaged, and re-labeled UV-5R 
(which many of the UV-82 series radios are). However,  
you would be wrong. 
 
 The BF-F8HP has a more rugged case than 
the UV-5R, and can take more physical punishment 
than the UV-5R. While this does not necessarily 
equate to better performance, it does mean the radio is 
more durable. However, where the BF-F8HP really 
shines is in its ability to select between one of three 
power output levels (3, 5, and 8 watts respectively). 
This improved power output, and better circuitry, leads 
to a better sounding signal on both 2 meter and 70 
centimeters. Indeed, even the stock antenna performs  
well for what it is. Additionally, even the manual has 
been improved, and is more readable than ever. 

http://www.n7cfo.com/amradio/hf/hf.htm
http://www.n7cfo.com/amradio/hf/hf.htm
http://www.n7cfo.com/amradio/hf/cls&ve.htm
http://www.w7sra.com/
http://www.mikeandkey.org/flea.htm
http://www.microhams.com/mhdc
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Will this radio replace a Yaesu or Icom? Probably not. 
However, it is a fine choice if you are involved in 
emergency communications, and want an inexpensive 
radio to take into the field with you. Not only are they 
good for emergency communications, but this is also a 
good choice for somebody who is just starting out, and 
just got their license.   
 
Bottom Line: It does all it needs to do, without 
becoming overly complicated. It doesn't have all the 
bells and whistles. However, it is a good radio, and that 
is enough.  
 

EasyPal Updates 
submitted by Jim K7JGM 

 
Editor's Note: Had no idea what EasyPal was when I 
first got this article. Jim says it's software developed 
mainly for sending images via RF. The author went SK 
about a year ago and the server he used for "Hybrid" 
mode was taken offline. Hybrid mode is used if the 
image being sent is very large. Once the author's 
server went offline people were scrambling to find a 
replacement server. Below is an option for a server to 
utilize Hybrid mode in EasyPal.  
 
You will need an account with QSL.net and I 
recommend getting the E-Relay so you can blow up 
the following pictures. 
 
1. Start EasyPal 
 
2.  Click on FTP at the top of the window second from 
the end and configure the settings as shown below.  
When you  click on the "Allow FTP..." you will get the 
next window  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3.  Here you will put your new FTP site information 
from QSL.net...  your Username is your password and  
make sure you use lowercase for your username.  
Leave the Web Directory EMPTY. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
4.  Now go to the Hybrid tab... second from the left. 
and configure it as below.  This is probably already 
setup if it was working before.  But we have to 
CHANGE the User Defined Server information to your 
new QSL.net server.  It should look as shown below . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5.  Once again your username must be in lowercase  
and remember to put you password in exactly as it 
came to you in the email from our server.  And again, 
leave the last line blank as it says. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://qsl.net/
http://qsl.net/
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Fleamarket Updates 
submitted by Michael, N7WA 

 
 We are just a few weeks away from the biggest 
gathering of Hams in Washington State - the Mike & Key 
ARC's Electronic Show and Fleamarket - coming March 
5th. You are either a new Ham or just got off the banana 
boat if this isn't on your radar. 
 
We had our last organizational meeting last week. The 
first floor is long sold out and the second floor has fewer 
than 20 tables left. We got a surprise just a couple days 
ago with a new vendor coming up from California who 
grabbed a block of 8 tables. (He really wanted two booths 
but it's a bit late for that.) Diane's been working hard to 
accommodate him. He's actually a competitor of the 
vendor I mention at the end of this article. 
 
The pallets will be delivered early to accommodate the 
fact that our normal delivery person will have a conflict 
with the ALCAN Rally. We'll have to take the pallet jacks 
to where ever they are stored to bring the back over to the 
Pavilion. Might be a hike.  
 
This will be the last year that Dale is going to chair the 
Country Store. If you have an interest in doing so (maybe 
with a partner) next year, this might be a good opportunity 
to mentor with Dale while he is on the job. 
 
Of course, the program at the February Club meeting will 
be Everything You Ever Wanted to Know About 
Running our Fleamarket. This (hopefully) entertaining 
presentation will provide answers to all questions for 
newbie and old-timer alike. As usual, there may be 
pictures of YOU in the presentation.  
 
If you have signed up to work, your badges should be 
available at the February meeting. There will be plenty of 
opportunities to sign up at the meeting itself. Speaking of 
which, we still have a number of holes to fill. 
 
Registration: Diane still needs a couple of bodies. She'll 
be hunting you down at the Club meeting. The nice thing 
about working for Diane? When the doors open, 
Registration is done.  
 
Hospitality needs more help both days. How can you 
refuse to work around all the goodies? Michelle is the one 
to see. 
 
Announcing is kinda light Friday. 
 
Tickets  We need ticket takers for the first shift and 
sellers for the second and third shifts.  

 
Country Store needs more people Friday and early 
Saturday. What's weird is we have lots of people for 
Saturday shifts 3 and 5 and no one signed up for shift 4. 
Everybody taking lunch or something? 
 
Everybody else looks good. 
 
 
Don't forget we need bodies for both setup and teardown. 
Bring gloves and safe shoes. There is lunch provided 
(Costco sandwiches) on Friday and there is a Chinese 
dinner after we finish cleanup (Ivy will be selling tickets at 
Announcing). 
 
One of our vendors (Wired Communications) has some 

video up on the web. http://wiredco.net/shows/mike-
and-key-amateur-radio-club/  you might find fun to 
watch. You might see yourself! 
 
So, in closing, I have the say the following (it's 
traditional)... This event provides the majority of the 
funding for the club. It funds the book we publish and 
give away every year. Without this event, we either 
back way down on activity, raise dues, or charge 
members to attend functions. I look at member 
participation as part of your dues and I can't think of a 
more enjoyable way to pay your dues. 
 
This event remain very popular in a time when many 
ham events have suffered significant declines. Let's 
keep it going while we can. To do that, we need you to 
participate as a worker. We would also be happy to 
have your friends and your family help out as well. 
 
Looking forward to a fine 2016 Puyallup Fleamarket. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://wiredco.net/shows/mike-and-key-amateur-radio-club/
http://wiredco.net/shows/mike-and-key-amateur-radio-club/
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2015 Fleamarket Memories 
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Calendar FEBRUARY  / MARCH 2016 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

14 (February) 15 16 17 18 19 20 
10:00–M&K Club Mtg 

12:30- M&K Ham Radio Exams 
Contact: Scott—ag7t@arrl.net 

[Salvation Army- Renton] 

Salem Hamfest 
ARRL Inter. DX Contest, CW 

21 
ARRL Inter. DX 

Contest, CW 

22 23 24 25 
 

26 
CQ 160-Meter 
Contest, SSB 

27 
CQ 160-Meter Contest, SSB 

28 
 

29 1 (March) 
Board Meeting 
Salvation Army 
HQ 7:15PM 

2 3 4 
 Fleamarket 

Setup 

5 
Mike & Key Fleamarket!! 

6 
Recovery!! 

7  8 
 

9 10 11 
Relay Articles 

Due 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 17 18 
 

19 
10:00–M&K Club Mtg 

12:30- M&K Ham Radio Exams 
Contact: Scott—ag7t@arrl.net 

[Salvation Army- Renton] 

 

20 
 

21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 
 

 
 

Contact: Gene N7QLT, hamsignup@seafairparademarshals.org 
Contact: Fran  N7FWZ   425-226-4115 
Contact: Dan KC7UVK   425-776-3722 

mailto:ag7t@arrl.net
mailto:ag7t@arrl.net
mailto:hamsignup@seafairparademarshals.org

